The April regular meeting of the Edgerton Public School Board of Education was called to order by Chairman Anker at
7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, April 17, 2018. Board members present included Anker, Gunnink, Kreun, Westenberg, Fey, and
Landin. Also in attendance were Keith Buckridge Superintendent, Brian Gilbertson, and Dawn Sandbulte, Ruth Fennema,
Thelma Scholten, Linda Bleyenburg, Carrie Gilbertson, Bobbi Jo Fleischman, and Caitlin Goodrich.

Linda Bleyenburg gave the board her comments and concerns regarding contracting with a Food Service Management
company next year.

Motion made by Kreun and seconded by Westenberg to approve the agenda of the April 2018 regular Board of
Education meeting as presented. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion made by Gunnink and seconded by Kreun to approve the minutes from the March 2018 and Special April 2018
meeting. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion made by Anker and seconded by Fey to approve the cash flow report as presented. Motion carried 6-0.

Motion made by Westenberg and seconded by Kreun to approve the accounts and claims against the district for April
2018. Payment was authorized for the amount totaling $106,999.34. Motion carried 6-0.

Dutchmen Happenings: For the first time we have a speech duo going to the state meet, we also have 5 FFA teams that
qualified for the state convention. Mrs. Drooger was featured by PE organization in an article written regarding her
great success with her program.

Administrator’s Report:

1. Motion by Gunnink, Seconded by Landin to approve the 2018 senior trip request as presented. Motion
carried 6-0.

2. Motion by Westenberg, seconded by Anker to designate Mr. Buckridge as the IoWA for the district.
Motion carried 6-0.

3. Motion by Fey, seconded by Westenberg to pass the resolution to proceed with the entire lighting
project and award the bid to H & H Electric at the cost of $122,765.00. Motion carried 6-0.

4. Motion by Anker, seconded by Kreun to approve the Leave of Absence request from Mrs. Malady
beginning in August 2018. Motion carried 6-0.

5. The administration is currently reviewing options and is considering allowing the photography class do
school pictures next year. It would result in roughly a 50% cost savings to families and generate money
to upgrade equipment for the photography program.

6. The board was updated on the Teaching and para positions next year; currently we will not be having a
3" section for kindergarten again.

7. Motion by Westenberg, seconded by Gunnink to move the May board meeting to May 23 at 7:30 PM.
Motion carried 6-0.

Motion made by Fey and seconded by Westenberg to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 6-0.



